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Neighbourhood Watch

· Dogwatch set up in Kettering Borough as part of county-wide scheme. There are now 121 members of dogwatch in our area.

· Areas deemed to be in need have been passed onto the Police and have been targeted. Now have first covert scheme in Kettering where drug selling/use is prevalent.

Age UK Northants

· 220 places each week available at Four Seasons Lifetime Centre for older people in town centre day care facility. Provides a range of opportunities to improve their physical health and mental well being. Support and care given to 15 people with forms of dementia.  Transport to the centre is provided by three adapted mini buses. 
· After 200 positive responses were received, a fortnightly lunch club was arranged in conjunction with Midland Band Club. They now have a regular attendance of 60-80 older people each fortnight.
· In 2012/2013 benefits checks and claims resulted in approximately 380 older people receiving an extra £987,360 in benefits entitlements. More money in pocket means increased access to services that promote independence and provides a boost to Kettering economy.

· A new gardening service introduced in April 2012. 164 requests for the service received without any external promotion or publicity. The service is to be further developed in 2013 with the purchase of new equipment.

Northampton Sunflower Centre
· Key highlight is the partnership working.  This includes the development of the much needed Specialist Domestic Violence Courts, awareness events at KGH and with the police, the continued management of high risk cases through MARAC and the development of Integrated Domestic Abuse risk panels.

· Working in partnership with Northamptonshire Police and Co-ordinated Action Against Domestic Abuse (a charity) they have explored additional ways to contact clients including via text, email, through SCT visits or other agencies. This along with extended hour’s pilot has massively improved contacts with clients.
· Recruited some volunteer counsellors to work alongside Integrated Domestic Violence Advisors because they received feedback from clients that once the crisis was over they would welcome the opportunity to deal with the emotional long term concerns. This new system has been working very well and the feedback is very positive.
Victim Support

· Referrals from the police have been close to the 100% target most months in agreed categories, such as burglary, violent crime (including domestic abuse and sexual violence), robbery, hate crime and incidents, criminal damage to dwellings, theft, arson, fraud.
· Training opportunities for both staff and volunteers have been increased, in part to enable them to implement new service standards, but also for personal and professional development. A programme of leadership training for all staff has also started.
· With one volunteer of Polish origin, who lives in Kettering, an information leaflet was produced for the Polish community and they attended a gathering held at Kettering for people from Eastern European countries.  The event was attended by a lot of people including local businesses.  
· Following activities prior to the PCC elections, officers have started engaging with the PCC’s office in relation to various aspects of work, e.g. a victim survey that is due to be undertaken in the next few months. 

Community Cohesion and Equalities
· On 1st September NREC undertook a community event on the Market Square. Twenty-two volunteers took part in the organising and promotion of the event. Stalls at the event included African crafts, a local haberdashers and art from a local lesbian artist. In this way the activity has contributed to the increase of people from different backgrounds that get on well together
· Goups in Kettering supported over the quarter include Communities at Heart, Baha’i community, Kapuso and the Malayalee Association. 

· Participated actively in hate crime monitoring.  Schools in Kettering currently not using the County Council reporting system are being encourage to include improving hate incident reporting as one of their statutory equality objectives.
Access to Green Services
· The natural-Ise Community group have continued to meet despite the poor weather conditions. The Group has undertaken a total of 48 hours from Jan to March 2013. They have since meet at the beginning of April and had a fantastic turn out of over ten volunteers turned up on a Saturday morning to carry out a river clean up and park litter pick. This added and extra 30 hours volunteering time.
· Green Patch continues to run volunteer days on a Tuesday and Thursday growing and selling a range of fruit and vegetables and eggs at affordable prices to local residents. There are 27 volunteers that attend the Green Patch who all live in the borough and attend on a regular basis of differing ages and abilities.

· Have been supporting Highfield Road Surestart Centre to create an allotment area.  Groundwork are working with them to help train up volunteers and give them the capacity to run their own growing sessions for families in the Highfield area.
Social Enterprise

Support to existing social enterprises:

· Midshires Clothing Factory –provided support around reviewing and suggesting development of their marketing activities to seek to increase sales

· Groundwork (Green Patch) – discussions with Groundwork about the future of the Green Patch and the pros and cons of the activity remaining with Groundwork or being re-established as a separate entity with Groundwork’s involvement. 

· Golden Sheaf Credit Union – the Credit Union has been suffering from shortage of active volunteers and a lack of capacity.  A website has been developed for them, opportunities negotiated with partners in Corby, promoted talks with Northampton Credit Union and reviewed the business plan with input from a credit union expert. 
· Wren Spinney School – involved in generating ideas for new enterprises from the school and provided in depth information on requirements and potential for a variety of businesses.  Also provided marketing advice.

· Youth Works – discussions and support around the future of the enterprise and how best to manage new potential areas of business.  Also discussions around the outcomes wanted in relation to the future of the William Knibb Centre and meeting held with County Council officers to look at a way forward.  

Support for new enterprises:

· Eddie Lambrick – support to look at development of a telemarketing business employing long term unemployed and support to set up as a social enterprise 

· Mike Cobb Pernack support to look at development of a social enterprise to be called Team Creativity to enable people and especially young people to gain employment, commissioned work or contracts and experience in the creative industries through supporting them to develop their portfolios & CVs and setting up opportunities for collaboration with others 

· Inspiring Neighbourhoods – support to establish a social enterprise providing community development services in Northamptonshire including developing a CIC structure and putting in place basics such as bank accounts, insurance, policies and procedures
